

Town of Carver, Board of Health

Posted in accordance with the Provisions of M.G.L. Chapter 30A, Section 20B

Board of Health meeting minutes for June 21, 2022, Carver Town Hall, Meeting Room 4

Attendees: Eric Mueller, Chairman; Arthur Borden, Member; Barry Callis, Member

Also Present:

Absent: Kevin Forgue, Health Agent

Meeting called to order, by Mr. Mueller at 5:00 PM

Public Hearings:

On the application of Melanie Clark, requesting the following variances associated with a septic system upgrade at 61 Cedar Drive on a 12,840 sq. ft. lot, map 62, Lot 254, pursuant to 310 CMR 15.405 local upgrade approval.

Waiver request under maximum feasible compliance:

- a) To allow the proposed soil absorption system to be 62 ft. from the locus well
- b) To allow the proposed soil absorption system to be 68 ft. from the well at 59 Cedar Street
- c) To allow the proposed soil absorption system to be 92 ft. from the well at 72 Crystal Lake Dr.

Discussion: Webby Engineering, Joe Webby – This is a septic upgrade. We are tucking this in 11 feet from the property line. We can't really do much better. It's beautiful sand; there is a nice hill. Plastic chambers keep the footprint down. Mr. Mueller – You will need a baseline well test. Mr. Borden – We typically ask for the abutter's wells too.

Motion to approve the septic upgrade plan and variances, with conditions including drinking water tests for abutting properties and 3-bedroom deed restriction for 61 Cedar Drive: Mr. Borden Second: Mr. Callis

Approved: Unanimous (3-0)

Discussion:

• Plymouth Street Area connection updates – All but 8 have been installed so far. SWSS will be installing meters into homes. George Pimental, Licensed Plumber will be doing interior. The completion date is set for mid-July. Any issues with the Water will now be addressed directly with SWSS. Residents have access to SWSS direct line. There have been issues with water quality. A joint meeting, this Thursday, is scheduled with the North Carver Water District and

the Selectboard. SWSS will also be in attendance. They are supposed to flush tomorrow, but they will be utilizing Middleboro. The Carver system does not have enough pressure to run the flush. They did run the watermain across Route 58 for the N. Carver Project; I am not sure if that affected it.

- Excellence Grant update Mr. Mueller This is the new regional Board of Health committee. We were awarded \$20,850 for FY 22. This can be used to reimburse for Covid related expenses. There were four Towns involved. We are meeting once per month and they are lengthy meetings. There are two members from each of the four towns Plymouth, Wareham, Kingston and Carver that attend these meetings.
- Service Window Plexiglass Mr. Mueller The ladies upstairs would like the plexiglass removed; I see no issue.

Motion to approve the removal of the plexiglass window, with department discretion: Mr. Callis

Second: Mr. Borden Approved: Unanimous (3-0)

- Testing for E-Coli at Sampson's Pond, Cooper's Pond, John's Pond and Crystal Lake Mr. Mueller There will be weekly tests; nothing so far.
- Topics not reasonably anticipated by the Chairman, 48 hours in advance of the meeting

Mr. Mueller -

- The state will have support for mental Health Issue available.
- Spring Street I haven't heard anything more on this.
- Mosquito's Mr. Borden will reach out to Plymouth County Mosquito for updates.

Other Business:

Minutes – April 19, 2022

Motion to approve the meeting minutes for April 19, 2022, as written: Mr. Callis

Second: Mr. Borden

Discussion:

Approved: Unanimous (3-0)

Correspondence:

None tonight

Next meeting date:

Our next meeting will be July 19, 2022 at 5:00 P.M.

Adjournment:

Motion to adjourn at 5:20 PM: Mr. Callis Second: Mr. Borden Approved: Unanimous (3-0)